
REMINDERS AND UPDATES
IMPORTANT

Reporting an absence 
It is a requirement from the Ministry that you 
inform the school if your child is going to be 
absent.

Please report all absences before 9am via the 
below options: 

1.	 Through the school website. 

2.	 Call the absence line 04 569 5759 option 1. 

3.	 Email absences@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Please ensure you leave a reason for your child’s 
absence. Any unexplained absences will be 
coded as unjustified and truant. 

Tuesday, 28 November 2023

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers, 
Welcomes & Farewells
A special welcome to Abraham, Nate, Baxter & 
Amari who are the newest members of Kōwhai. 
We hope you all settle very happily into school life. 
At the end of the year we will say a very fond 
farewell to Maria O’Brien, a fantastic member of 
our teacher aide team. We have been so fortunate 
to have Maria with us for these last two years and 
wish her well as she relocates with her family to 
Dunedin.
Ms Casino will be on leave next year, taking the 
opportunity to refresh and travel to see family and 
friends.  While she is away, we welcome Grace 
Allan to the Nikau Area. Thanks to Janine O’Styke, 
who will be Acting DRS while Aurea is away.
We will also be saying a very fond farewell to 
Fr Patrick who will be leaving the Parish at the 
beginning of next year and moving to a new role in 
Wellington. Fr Patrick has been Parish Priest of Te 
Awakairangi Parish for the last nine years and has 
been an amazing support to the school during this 
time, both in his role on the Board and his much 
loved presence around the school.  This Sunday 
there will be a Parish wide Mass at Walter Nash 
Stadium beginning at 10am. During the ceremony 
there will be an acknowledgement for Father 
Patrick and a welcoming of the new priests to the 
parish.
 
Reporting to Parents
Reporting on your children’s progress and 
achievement  has been continuous and timely 
throughout the year, with key times for more formal 
evaluation:
•	 Teachers have sent home a range of evidence 

of children’s learning for you to view and discuss 
with them throughout the year. A summary 
document to highlight this information will be 
included with the end-of-year report.

•	 Three-way conferencing opportunities have 
been provided at the ends of Terms 1, 2 & 3 
for students, parents and teachers to share 
and understand information and insights about 
children’s progress and achievement with 
their learning, along with social and emotional 
development.

•	 Written reports twice a year provide further 
summary information. All students contribute 

valued insight to these reports. Their comments 
are always a highlight for me as I read through 
them all. I feel this is an important message to 
students - that they are involved in decisions 
about assessment and know where they are 
in their learning and what they need to do to 
improve. The second written report will go 
home with students on Friday 8 December.

Celebration of People and Culture Festival
We are incredibly appreciative of the enormous 
amount of planning and effort from members 
of our Indian and Filipino communitites for our 
Celebration of People and Culture Day. It was such 
an enriching experience for us all. Special thanks 
also to our newly established Cultural Leaders, 
and the students who gathered around them,  
under the guidance of Ms Abellla, for their vital 
role in the success of our day. We can see that this 
celebration will become a highlight in our school 
calendar and continue to grow and develop from 
year to year.

Health & Well-being
If you are around the school you may have noticed 
our new picnic tables and sun umbrellas which 
are proving very popular with students. They are 
placed by the school garden and offer sun shade, 
a place to eat and chat, and as one of the children 
pointed out to me, ‘It looks like we’re having a 
picnic!’

Pool Party
I hope the pool part coming up on Friday is a fun 
occasion for everyone able to attend.
Many thanks to our PTA for all their hard work over 
the past year. The school has benefited much 
through their fun and fundraising activities. 
We have two big projects in the not too distant 
future, a new junior playground and refurbished 
astro-turf. Funding requirements on Catholic 
(and other integrated schools) mean it is through 
fundraising and grants that we are able to make 
these improvements to the school grounds. 

Kay Tester
Principal
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SPECIAL CHARACTER

Confirmation Sacrament

On Sunday some of our students, surrounded by their families, 
received the Sacrament of Confirmation and Baptism, marking 
a significant milestone in their faith journey.

The special service was led by Archbishop Paul, joined by 
Father Patrick and Father Alfred, who guided the students 
through this special and meaningful ceremony. 

Thank you to all the parents who actively supported their 
children in preparing for this important sacrament. 

Wizard of Oz!

This term the students and teachers of Rata area have been 
working tirelessly to put together a production of The Wizard of 
Oz. 

We started out by having auditions for everybody that wanted a 
speaking part and everybody got one! Mrs Coote had to find a 
story that had 50 speaking parts so she settled on the Wizard of 
Oz, even though she still had to write in some roles of her own 
creation. 

We then got to work rehearsing, designing props and artworks 
to accompany our show, we all had to learn our lines and stage 
directions so that we knew when our cues were. 

Advent is a Preparation Time

Kōwhai has begun the preparation time of Advent for the 
baby Jesus’ birth. 

We have been creating kindness calendars, Advent 
wreaths and have changed our prayer table to suit the 
Liturgical Year we have been learning about. 

We are now ready to welcome our new children during our 
New Entrant Blessing on Friday 1 December. 

You may also be hearing some very festive and catchy 
songs at home as we have been preparing our special 
songs for our Kōwhai show on Wednesday 13 December. 

SPORTS NEWS
Interzone Athletics
We are awaiting confirmation on Interzone athletics results and who will go on to Regionals. These will be published in the next newsletter. 

0800  565  565

info@lunchonline.co.nz

Sushi and Subway delivered to school weekly

It’s simple; all you need to do is register at
www.lunchonline.co.nz
and follow four easy steps to get started

1     Register an account

2     Add member/s including your childs name, school and classroom

3     Make a payment so you have funds in your account before you order

4     Select your lunch and place an order

PTA News

KURA AHUREA

Aotearoa NZ Histories 

Using a shared text as the starting point, Nikau students 
have been learning about the first meetings between Māori 
and Europeans in Aotearoa. 

The students have been researching and learning about 
items that were traded in those early meetings, especially 
hoe waka (paddles). We have had a focus on the whakairo 
(carving) and waituhi (painting) on the hoe waka which are 
part of what made them such valuable items. 

The students then had a go at designing their own hoe waka 
using kōwhaiwhai patterns.

School Parent Portal
For families who are new to our school, the Parent Portal provides you with quick access to:

•	your child’s contact details – click on ‘My Child’.  Check contact details. Please advise the school office if there are 
any changes to be made.

•	view your child’s account (under accounts, download the statement to view your current balance)

•	school policies & procedures (under contacts)

•	view your child’s attendance for the year to date (click on ‘report an absence’ then scroll down to view)

•	be able to report an absence

How to access this ….

Please visit your app store for your phone, either Google Play or the Apple App Store and search for the app 
called @School Mobile or to login via the internet go to https://www.atschool.co.nz/. 

You will then be able to use the username and password that you have been emailed to log in and 
see information about your child. If you have not received your user id and password please email  
admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz to have your login details sent to you. 

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Teresa or Lisa in the school office. 

VisTab 
A friendly reminder that if you are running late 
and have reported this through the website or 
telephone, your child will still need to sign-in (on 
the tablet) at the office and take a red card before 
going to their classroom.

The New Testament 

The children in the Pōhutukawa area have been learning about the books of the New Testament. They 
have learnt how the Gospel writers wrote from a different perspective to a different audience. 

The children were then taught how to find a scripture reference in the Bible by learning the rule of how 
numbers are used to show the chapter and verses. Each student then chose a scripture reference from 
the Gospels to read and identify what the big idea was in their chosen reading. 

Then it was time to sort out the costumes, we all looked at 
home to see if we had anything that would be good for a certain 
character’s costume. Eventually we managed to get pretty much 
everything we needed with just a few small purchases to finalise. 

On the day of the show we were all pretty excited to perform 
what we had been working on for so long! Before we went in Mrs 
Coote got us to sing to calm our nerves and then we went in to 
perform. 

The shows ran smoothly except for a technical glitch in our 
afternoon show but our performers still put on an amazing show! 
This has been such a fun experience for all of the girls and one 
we will treasure for a long time to come.

Renny

Have you joined the PTA Facebook 
group yet? Stay up-to-date with 
school community events by joining f

Finance 
A friendly reminder to please ensure when 
making payments to the school bank account, 
that you put your child’s name as reference and 
what the payment is for. This makes it easier to 
allocate the payment accordingly. Thank you

Sunhats are required for Term 4 
These can be purchased from the school office or 
from the uniform shop on Wednesdays 2-4pm. 

This term we have introduced the option of a 
navy bucket hat also.

Caps (Yrs 5-8) $10 and slouch/bucket hats (Yrs 1-4) 
$12.

“I learnt that hoe waka are the paddles that were used for waka. They have spiritual importance because of the 
carvings and paintings on them.” Harry

“Advent is so special because Jesus is going to be born so everyone was full of Joy!” Peyton

“When we get ready for Jesus we use purple for preparing!” Natalia

“Everyone was asked to welcome Jesus in the Christmas story they all had good news to share like we always 
do!” Sarah

Thank you!

Thanks to all parents, school staff, families and school community for your support in 2023. We really appreciate your 
attendance at gatherings such as the quiz evening and school disco, and helping us with the various fundraising 
efforts.  We are pleased to have reached our goal of resurfacing the junior playground. 

Have a wonderful summer break, safe travels and look forward to connecting in 2024. 

PTA Committee

Robotics

There was an excited buzz in Nikau last week as our students began working with the Bee-Bots! Bee-Bots 
are programmable floor robots that have been purpose-built for use with Primary students. 

Our students have been learning how to write a simple code using positional maths language such as 
right, left, up and down to get the Bee-Bots moving around a course and obstacles. Through our maths 
lessons students will also be introduced to the concept of North, South, East, and West and the use of 
these positions on maps.

“I enjoyed having the Bee-Bots. We had a contest in our class to see which Bee-Bot could get through a course 
the fastest.” Lucas

“I liked working with the Bee-Bots because we haven’t really done anything like this before.” Lucy

“The Bee-Bots were cool. It was fun getting to work with robots.” Hudson

“It was really nice and it pushed people out of their comfort zone to try something new which they enjoyed.” 
Alair 

“The little kids laughing and enjoying the show encouraged us to perform to the best of our abilities.” Milly

“Doing the play helped me to grow as a person and explore new experiences.” Milana

“It was really cool how we managed to pull it together in such a short time.” Annabelle

“I enjoyed how creative everybody was and how everyone was a part of it.” Willow

“I enjoyed just being able to give acting a go and express myself while doing so.” Ella 

“Speaking in front of the audience made me feel nervous but I did it anyway and after It made me feel good 
about myself” Isla 

Lastly, they had to create a 
visual image that captured 
this big idea. 

It was also another great 
opportunity for the children 
to see how the thinking tools 
of depth and complexity can 
help them dig deeper into 
understanding Jesus’ life and 
mission. 

The children look forward to 
sharing their work with their 
families this week.

CULTURAL DAY

Wine fundraiser!

We have teamed up with Matahiwi Estate again for 2023 
to offer their award winning wines as a fundraiser! Orders 
close 3 December 2023. 

Pick up is 3-6pm Friday 8 December 2023 from 7 Glen Iris 
Grove, Woburn, Lower Hutt (paid delivery also available 
for wines by the case). 

For orders for those directly in the school community 
please use this link: (Note you will need to create an 
account the first time you use Kindo).

For sharing with the wider community e.g. family and 
friends, work colleagues please send them this link to 
our community shop (No need to create an account). 

PDF order information also available please reach out to 
rewa.tomlinson@gmail.com and I will email you a copy, 
perfect for sharing with work colleagues

 

St Vincent de Paul Advent Food Drive  2023

Dear Parents 

On Wednesday 6 December, will be having a non-uniform day. Students are 
warmly invited to wear Christmas- themed clothes, such as the colours of Advent 
(purple, pink, white, green) and to bring non-perishable food items to support 
the appeal. 

Many thanks for your continued support with our annual St Vincent de Paul’s 
Christmas Appeal. Through this appeal, we are able to help families within our 
school and parish communities to celebrate the festive season through the food 
and other donations that we collect. 

This year has presented challenges for many families due to the cost of living, 
impacting their livelihoods. As a school community we would like to offer our 
own families the opportunity to receive a Christmas hamper gift basket with all 
our best wishes for this festive season. 

If you would like to be a recipient of a Christmas hamper this year, please email 
Molly Hoffman at je.mf.hoffman@xtra.co.nz

It would also be helpful if you can give her the following details:

•	 Your full name 

•	 Address 

•	 Contact phone number

•	 Number of children, their age and gender  

Wishing you and your family a joyful Christmas.

Advent Food Drive

Suggested food items to bring:

Breakfast cereals, Christmas treats, packets of biscuits, canned 
fruit, rice, pasta and/or pasta sauce, pudding, teabags, coffee, 
milo, chocolate drinks, jelly, noodles, mince pies, chocolates, 
lollies, powdered milk, sugar, peanut butter, jam, marmite.Ngā mihi mahana,

Aurea Casino 	  
Director of Religious Studies
Any questions, please email me at drs@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Collection of Medicines - By Friday 15 December 
All medicines that are kept in the school office for your child/children are available for collection at 
any time with the cut-off being 12:30pm on Friday 15 December 2023.  

Any medicines left at school will be taken to a local pharmacy for their appropriate disposal. 

Thank you for your co-operation. 

Friday 1 December

PTA - End of Year Pool Party - 6pm

Tuesday 5 December

Regional Athletics

Wednesday 6 December

St Vincent de Paul Advent food-drive 
and non-uniform day 

Friday 8 December

PTA - Non-uniform Day 

Monday 11 December

Yrs 5-8 End of Year Celebration/
Graduation - 6pm 

Friday 15 December

Final school assembly (9.15am) - all 
whānau welcome

School finishes at 12.30pm 

Events
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